
 

 

Linden Town Board Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes April 26 2016@ Town Hall meeting room 
 
Roll Call: Board Members Present: Wade Bennett, Paul Buckles, Andrew Traylor, Clerk/Treasurer Janet 
Heide                 
 
Town of Linden Board meeting called to order by Town Board President Paul Buckles at 7:50pm 
 
Town Board President Paul Buckles opened discussion on golf cart options for Town residence. Board 
members agreed no golf carts in Town of Linden  
 
Town Board President Paul Buckles remind residence of Dumpster days as Friday April 29th and Saturday 
April 30th; Town Board Member Wade Bennett has talked with D&D Trash and dumpsters will be onsite 
Friday 
 
Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide presented prior meeting minutes, Town Board President Paul Buckles read 
meeting minutes aloud. Town Board Member Andrew Traylor made motion to approve minutes, Town 
Board Member Wade Bennett 2nd motion, Town Board President Paul Buckles called for a vote, motion 
carries. 
 
Town Board President Paul Buckles asked for update on Stoddard Park tree trimming. Town Board 
Member Wade Bennett will contact Mike Wilcox for update 
 
Town Board President Paul Buckles informed Board members of violations to Mobile Home ordinance. 
Board Agreed to have Town Marshal James Heisel give warning to violators 
 
Town Board Member Wade Bennett wanted more direction to fencing area around water plant. Board 
members agreed to fence property leaving room to mow on outside of fenced area. Water 
Superintendent Earl Heide will get estimates  
 
Town Board Member Andrew Traylor reported on discussion of baseball field options and left message 
at Cargill and no return call has been received 
 
Resident Larry Miller asked Board members of speed bump usage on South Street, Town Board 
President Paul Buckles stated New Richmond speed bumps are not usable and talking with Street 
Superintendent Earl Heide cones can be used during baseball practice and games  
 
Town of Linden Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide presented voucher register and Town Marshal James Heisel 
submitted Municipal Electronics and Town Board President Paul Buckles submitted 2016 Clothing 
Allotment claim; Board Members reviewed voucher register and addition claims. Town Board Member 
Wade Bennett made a motion to approve voucher register and additional claims, Town Board Member 
Andrew Traylor 2nd motion; Town Board President Paul Buckles called for a vote, motion carries 
 
Town Marshal James Heisel presented monthly report for Board Signature 
 
Town Marshal James Heisel reported White Oaks Construction was in Town soliciting and was issued 
warnings for not having a solicitor permit and asked Board members to have Town Attorney send a 
letter to owner of White Oaks Construction  



 

 

Street Superintendent Earl Heide asked how many extra stop signed Town Board Members wanted 
ordered. Board agreed on 5 or 6 extra stop signs 
 
Water Superintendent Earl Heide reported Kent with Banning Engineering will have information on 
Water Tower project at next meeting 
 
Wastewater Superintendent Earl Heide reported a broken pump at Wastewater plant and replacing 
pump and checkvalve 
 
Town Board President Paul Buckles asked for status of well #5, Water Superintendent Earl Heide 
reported well #5 is in rotation to supply Valero water, and still floating sand at breakage area 
 
Town of Linden Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide asked for salaries for 2017 General Fund; Town Board 
Member Wade Bennett would like to have a favorable on 2017 Town budget from the Montgomery 
County non-binding meeting 
 
Resident John Cunningham asked for Town open burning laws, Fire Chief Earl Heide would like to see no 
burning in Town and agreed Town Ordinance needs updated 
 
Resident John Cunningham asked for a contact name for the Cemetery Board members. Town Board 
Member Wade Bennett is on cemetery Board 
 
Resident John King asked if Town is still monitoring and paying for monitors at the wells.  Town Board 
Member Wade Bennett informed public that the monitors are still needed as an insurance of monitoring 
area water levels 
 
Town Board Member Wade Bennett made a motion to adjourn meeting, Town Board Member Andrew 
Traylor 2nd. Meeting adjourned 9:15pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

Linden Town Board Members action: 

 

Board Member Name    Yea                     Nay 

 

 

Wade Bennett 

 

 

Paul Buckles 

 

 

Andrew Traylor 

 

 

 

 

Attested by: 

Janet Heide, Clerk-Treasurer 
Transcribed May 2, 2016 


